
It is hard to believe that the school year is winding down. 
Before we know it the weather will turn to spring and the 
focus around our area will be on planting crops, doing yard 
and garden work and preparing for the end of the school 
year. The weather has been teasing us with a few spring 
like days, but reminders that winter has not completely left 
the area have usually followed it. It is my hope that every-
one has been able to survive the cold, wind and limited ice/
snow and is ready to approach spring with new energy and 
enthusiasm. This is especially true for our students and 
staff. I would hope that the signs of spring will bring new 
effort and energy to finish the school year in a very positive 
way. 

  

PROJECTS 

Several projects were discussed at the last building and 
grounds committee meeting. A few of these projects were 
discussed at the March board meeting. The board decided 
to move ahead with entering into a service agreement with 
Guarantee Roofing of Norfolk to inspect, do minor repairs 
and advise the board on the condition of the Lakeview 
building roof. The board also approved the installation of a 
gutter and downspout at the Platte Center elementary 
     building. 

 

Other possible projects will be 
discussed at the April school 
board meeting. This might in-
clude some of the following: at 
the Lakeview building: tile work 
in the concession area, remod-
eling of the girls’ locker rooms 
and remodeling of one or more 
of the 4 hallway restrooms; at 
the Platte Center elementary: 
possible installation of a drop 
ceiling and new lighting in one 
or more classrooms. There will 
also be several small projects 
going on at all three attendance 
sites. 

 

The district is also working on 
two projects at the Shell Creek 

building that would include an improvement to help the 
HVAC system in the colder weather and a filtration system 
to improve the quality of the water, which will help the 
newer equipment and filters to more efficiently do their 
jobs. 

  

CERTIFIED STAFF RESIGNATIONS 

In the last couple of months, we have received the follow-
ing resignations from our teaching staff:  
 
 ~ Jen Himanga as elementary music teacher and 5-12 
band instructor 
 
 ~ Kathy Irish as elementary classroom teacher 

Both of these individuals made a positive impact on stu-
dents and staff and I would just like to take a moment in 
this newsletter to say “thank you” to each of them. If you 
happen to cross paths with either of those listed, please let 
them know that we thank them for their service to the Lake-
view Community and wish them well in their future endeav-
ors. 
 

LAKEVIEW EDUCATIONAL FOUNDATION 

The Lakeview educational foundation is working on two 
events to be held this spring (2

nd
 annual Viking Venture 

Run/Walk) and this summer (2
nd

 annual Big Red Night). 
Please check in other areas of the newsletter for more de-
tails on each event. 

 

The Lakeview educational foundation is also a member of 
the Columbus Area Philanthropy Council (CAPC). This 
group is formed by many of the foundations in the Colum-
bus Area and works together in promoting activities that 
benefit each individual foundation and the general Colum-
bus area. Two activities that will be held in the near future 
is the Youth Philanthropy Contest and the Columbus Big 
Give event. More on each of these events will be given out 
as soon as it is available. Keep your eyes open for informa-
tion concerning both events. 

 

(See Superintendent — Continued on page 2) 
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9th GRADE ORIENTATION 
 is scheduled for Thursday, May 8th!  

 
Any current 8

th
 grade student who is attending a school other than Lakeview Jr. High is encour-

aged to attend this orientation. 
 
The orientation will run from 1:40 p.m. – 3:30 p.m., at Lakeview Jr-Sr. High School. Please con-
tact the school office at 402-564-8519 if you plan on attending. This way we can plan according 
to numbers.  
 
The orientation will consist of: 
1. Enrollment/registration (Mrs. Lyons & Tess)  
2. Math placement exam (Mr. Helms)  
3. Tour of facilities with (Mr. Borer)   
 
If you cannot make it on May 8th, please contact the school office at 564-8519 to let us know and 
we can make other arrangements.    
 
If you have any questions please feel free to contact us at 402-564-8519.  
 
Sincerely, 

  

(Superintendent Cont.)  
 

                                                                         TECHNOLOGY PURCHASE 

At the March school board meeting the board voted to purchase some additional computers and ipads for our students. 
The approved items are as follows: 
 ~ 40 ipads for the elementary students 
 ~ 60 laptops for junior/senior high students 
 ~ 26 desktops for the business lab 

Of these machines 36 laptops and the 26 desktops are replacement items, while the ipads and 24 of the laptops are ad-
ditional devices to allow more student use. 

The board also approved the replacement of the two servers at the elementary schools as they are approximately 10 
years old and are beginning to have issues, which affects student and staff use of technology at both elementary build-
ings. 

Other possible technology purchase requests will be reviewed at the April school board meeting. 

COMMUNICATION 

If you have any questions or concerns about anything in this article or in general, please contact me either at school (402
-564-8518) or on my cell phone (402-677-0567). 
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Attention Parents and current 6th grade students: 
 

On May 1st, at the Lakeview Jr.-Sr. High School we are hosting an orientation for any students entering the 

7th grade for the 2014-15 school year.  If your son or daughter is entering 7th grade next year we encourage 

them to attend this orientation.  Student’s who do not currently attend Shell Creek Elementary or Platte Cen-

ter Elementary will need to bring $2.75 for their lunch.  The orientation will start at 8:00 a.m. and will con-

clude at 12:00 p.m. after a lunch.  If you have any questions please contact the school office at 402-564-8519. 

Lakeview Jr-Sr High School NeSA State Testing Schedule: 

The following Spring dates are scheduled for the NeSA state tests. Parents please make 
sure your children are in attendance and are well rested and fed on these testing dates. The 
results of these tests are important for our school when making instructional and school im-

provement decisions. Thank you for working with us in the education of your child! 

NeSA Reading 
 

March 25th- 8th grade Reading 
March 26th- 7th grade Readin 
April 2nd- 11th grade Reading 

NeSA Math 
 

April 3rd- 7th/8th grade Math 
April 4th- 7th/8th grade Math 

April 16th- 11th grade Math 

NeSA Science 
 

April 9th- 7th/8th grade Science 
April 10th- 7th/8th grade Science 

April 23rd - 11th grade Science 

JH Awards Ceremony and Reading Challenge Celebration! 
 

Dear Parents: 

 

You are invited to the 7th and 8th grade Awards Ceremony and Reading Challenge Celebration!  We will begin the Awards 

Ceremony at 10:00 a.m. on May 20th in the East Gym.  Following the Awards Ceremony, is the Reading Challenge celebra-

tion, if the Junior High Students meet their goal of reading 180,000 pages they will get the chance to duct tape Mr. Borer to 

the gym wall. Find out if they will meet their goal! It will be a great way to finish the year, join the fun! Students will be dis-

missed after the celebration and students riding the bus will be picked up at 11:30 a.m.     ~Steve Borer,  Principal 7-12 

Spring Blood Drive at Lakeview 

 

Mark your calendars for April 16th! Lakeview's annual 

spring blood drive will be held in the West Gym of the high 

school from 9:00 am to 3:00 pm. You can drop in anytime or 

email Nicole Miller for an appointment (nmiller@esu7.org). The whole process from check-in to the time 

you leave takes about an hour. We always have great support from the community and great snacks for our 

donors. Remember, every pint of blood that is donated can save up to three lives!  
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DISTRICT 
LHS SPEECH TEAM 

CHAMPS!!! 

The Lakeview Speech Team is closing the 2014 season in strong fashion.  After com-

peting in ten meets throughout the months of January and February, the team won the 

District B-4 Championship in Wayne on March 18th.  The team sent 13 competitors 

into finals and finished with 7 state qualifiers.  Among the top finalists were Dolan De-

lano (5th in Serious), Brooklynne Southworth (5th in Extemp), Samantha Hoadley (5th 

in Informative), Melissa Vanderslice (4th in Persuasive), and Josie Grimes (4th in Po-

etry).  Placing in the top three and qualifying for state include Elisabeth Cunningham 

(3rd in Persuasive), Emily Casanova (3rd in Humorous), Brian Crabtree (Extemp Run-

ner-Up), Samantha Hoadley (Poetry Runner-Up), Whitney Coop (Informative Runner-

Up), Austin Casselberry (Entertainment Champion), and Tony Blaser (Entertainment 

Runner-Up and Humorous Champion).  They will look to continue their success at the 

State Speech meet in Kearney on March 27th.  GOOD LUCK VIKINGS!!!  

Eating Healthy When Eating Out!  

Making healthy choices when you go out to eat can often be 
a challenge. If you find yourself at a fast food restaurant at 
the end of a busy day, try making healthier choices such as 
sandwiches without cheese, salads with low-fat or fat-free 
dressings, replace french fries with sliced fruit, and swapping 

fried meats for grilled options.  

To cut back portion sizes, consider splitting an entry 
or putting half in a doggie bag to take home. Stick 
with drinks like water, fat-free or low-fat milk, or un-
sweetened tea that have fewer calories and added 
sugar.  
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Seniors … it’s decision time!   

It’s time to decide which college you will attend.  Follow our 
advice to find the right fit for you.   

First, gather and compare your college acceptance letters, 
financial aid award notifications and campus visit notes. Con-
sider items such as: 

Location – Is the college too close? If you come home every 
weekend, you won’t experience true campus life. Is the college 
too far away? If so, you may not make it home as often as 
you’d like. 

Cost – Can your family afford the school? What can you ex-
pect for financial aid beyond your freshman year? Did you 
receive renewable scholarships? How much in student and par-
ent loans will you need to cover expenses?  

Academic program – Does the college offer the program 
that interests you? What happens if you change majors? Does 
the college offer other programs that interest you? 

Student life – Does the school offer activities you will enjoy? 
Do you like the living arrangements provided by the school? 
Will you have an opportunity to work on or near campus?   

Visit EducationQuest.org for college selection tools including 
the Award Letter Comparison Calculator, the College Com-
parison Calculator, and information about student and parent 
loans. 
 

Juniors … start looking for scholarships  

Follow these tips to begin the scholarship application process:  

Start searching! In addition to your guidance office, visit free 
online sites including ScholarshipQuest at EducationQuest.org 

with over 2,000 local and state scholarships. Other sources 
might include your parent’s employer, your employer or local 

service organizations. 

Create files and place scholarship applications in deadline or-

der. 

Get involved in extracurricular activities and community ser-

vice.  This is a critical component for many scholarships. Track 
your involvement with EducationQuest’s Activities Resume. 

Do your best to get good grades in school and good scores on 
ACT/SAT exams. These factors are especially important for col-

lege-based scholarships. 

Determine if you will qualify for need-based scholarships by 

completing the College Funding Estimator at Education-

Quest.org.   

Learn about scholarships and tuition assistance programs 

offered by colleges that interest you. Programs such as Col-
legebound at the University of Nebraska and Advantage of-

fered by the Nebraska State College System cover the cost of 
tuition if you meet income and academic criteria. 

College Fairs coming up in Kearney, Omaha and Lincoln 

If you plan to be in Kearney, Omaha or Lincoln on the follow-

ing dates, attend a college fair! 

The Kearney Area College Fair is Sunday, March 30 from 1-3 

p.m. at the University of Nebraska at Kearney, Nebraskan 

Student Union. 

The Omaha Area College Fair is Sunday, April 6 from 1-3 p.m. 

at the University of Nebraska at Omaha, Sapp Fieldhouse. 

The Lincoln Area College Fair is Sunday, April 13 from 1-3 

p.m. at Southeast Community College in Lincoln. 

 

April “To Do” List 

Seniors 

___ Continue applying for scholarships. 

____ Start purchasing dorm essentials now to avoid sticker 
shock in August. 

___ Start looking for a summer job. 

Juniors 

___ Register by April 4 for the May 3 SAT. 

___ Register by May 9 for the June 14 ACT. 

___ Schedule campus visits while colleges are still in session. 

___ Start looking for scholarships. 

For free help with college planning, contact Educa-
tionQuest Foundation:  

 
Kearney Lincoln  Omaha 

308-234-6310 402-475-5222 402-391-4033                    

800-666-3721 800-303-3745 888-357-6300             

Scholarship warning…  If you receive offers for 

scholarship and financial aid services, investigate them if 
they charge a fee. EducationQuest will help you complete 
financial aid forms for free and will guide you to free schol-
arship resources. To learn more, talk to you school coun-

selor or contact EducationQuest.  

http://apps.educationquest.org/award/award.cfm
http://apps.educationquest.org/collcomp.htm
http://apps.educationquest.org/collcomp.htm
http://apps.educationquest.org/pdfs/loan_chart.pdf
http://apps.educationquest.org/pdfs/loan_chart.pdf
http://www.educationquest.org/scholarshipquest
http://www.educationquest.org/activities-resume/
http://www.educationquest.org/college-funding-estimator/
http://collegeboundnebraska.com/
http://collegeboundnebraska.com/
http://www.nscs.edu/nscs-advantage.htm
http://sat.collegeboard.org/register
http://actstudent.org/regist/dates.html
http://www.educationquest.org/links/
http://www.educationquest.org/links/
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"Loss"  
by Rachel Shadley 
 
Loss is like an open road, 
Nowhere to look; nowhere to go. 
It seems to be lost forever. 
When will the road end? Never. 
 

Whether it's gravel or pavement, 
Narrow or wide, it's not too hard to find. 
That endless road, can make you lose your mind. 
You walk because you no longer, care, on that endless road to nowhere. 
 

You walk the path 
Not knowing where to go 
Too many thoughts 
that make you think, "no." 
 

On that road 
you're all alone. 
Lost in your thoughts, 
trapped in your mind. 
 

It's just an illusion, 
a trick of the mind. 
On the open road,  
what will you find? 
 

Loss is like an open road, 
Nowhere to look; nowhere to go. 
You fear this road will last forever, 
When is this true? Never. 

Students Get Poetic in English 10  
w/Mrs. Gustafson 

 

Keep up to date with the 

 Lakeview Activity Website 
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“FRIENDS”   
by Jordan Vogt 
 
friends are like plants 

they grow, and grow, and 

grow. Even when they get 
cut off they tend to grow back. 

your secrets that you hold 

within, are like the roots 

that grow deep in to the ground. 
 

their personality is like the 

plant’s pedals; it is beautiful 
inside and out. 
 

a small seed starts your friendship, 
and it grows and 

blossoms for years and years. 
 

just like a plant needs water, 
your friendship needs nourishment 
in order to be a good friendship. 

Students Get Poetic in English 10  
w/Mrs. Gustafson 

"A Rubiks Cube of  a Life"  
by Dylan Johnson 

 

Life is like a rubiks cube 

it can be complex to any 

or simple; down to the bone. 

 

There are many pieces 

some out of order, 

and some in place 

at times you need to ruin it all to get closer to the end. 

 

The different pieces are like the different people. 

Many won't mix, but some are perfect 

each one fits with another,  

but only perfections is one way. 

 

Your cube can break 

like bones or hearts, 

but a few pops here and there 

and "bam" it's back to normal. 

 

Each turn  can be wrong, 

in this life and cubing 

however, you can never give up  

there is always a move to the finish. 

Keep up-to-date with our sports and activity 

schedules at r-school Today.  This site is easy to 

navigate and is very user friendly.  Go to the Lake-

view website, www.lakeviewcs.esu7.org, click on 

the Activities tab on the left and go to Sports 

Schedules on the drop-down menu.  This will take 

you to the r-school Today website.  

         

Once on the r-school today website, you can sign 

up to be notified of any schedule changes. If you 

have any questions, please call the Athletic Office 

at the high school.  

http://www.centralconference.org/g5-bin/client.cgi?G5genie=408&school_id=6
http://www.lakeviewcs.esu7.org/


            TIME FOR CHANGE Announces Winners 

 

The T4C Anti-Gang Coalition had a billboard design contest.   The 

billboard contest was to provide a positive message that promotes 

the anti gang mission and vision of T4C. All entries were judged on 

creativity, content of the message and quality of the work. The Time for Change coalition is happy to announce 

the winners of the 2013-14 T4C Billboard Contest.   

First place winners are: 7th grader, Gabrielle Manak; 10th grader, Macy Bakenhus and 11th grader, Baylee Barber. 

These students will get a $25.00 gift card to the Center 7 Theater in Columbus and have their design posted on a 

billboard and on place mats at a local restaurant. 

Second place winners are: 7th grader, Emily Van Cleave and 10th grader, Lena Tautscher These students will get a 

$25.00 gift card to a local restaurant and have their design posted on place mats at one of the restaurants. 

These students and their  family are invited to attend a small T4C meeting scheduled for Monday, March 24 at 

6:00 PM at the Juvenile Services Center – 1465 27th Street; Columbus NE 68601. They will hand out awards and 

take pictures of all the recipients that day. 

The seventh graders submitted a design in their Creative Arts class with Mrs. Noonan and the 10th and 11th grad-

ers submitted their design in their Information Technology class with Mrs. Went. 
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Artist of the Month!  
 

The Artist of the Month this time around is Jarrett Mohrmann 
(pictured left).  Jarrett is a Junior in the Advanced Art class.  When 
asked what he’d like to say about his art, this is what he came up 
with: “I do art because that’s the only thing I feel I’m really good at.” 

   On March 11, 25 members of the Lakeview 
National Honor Society took their annual field trip to 

Lincoln.  The group visited Duncan Aviation, where they had an interesting tour given by Tad Lued-
tke, former Lakeview student and member of the National Honor Society.  Tad is currently working as 
Web Manager for Duncan and showed them some of the many planes that Duncan refurbishes for 
wealthy customers.  Next the group visited the Channel 8 TV station where they watched a live 
broadcast of the noon news.  Finally they visited the Nebraska State Penitentiary where they had a 
chance to visit with an inmate and learn about prison life. 

National Honor Society 
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4th Grade Perform with Symphony   Platte Center and Shell Creek 

4th Graders along with Mrs. Goedeken and classroom teachers en-

joyed a day at the symphony!  

On March 5th, they traveled to 

Omaha to the Holland Performing Arts Center.  Our 4th graders as well as a theater of other 

schools were privileged to play their recorders for a few selections with the symphony.  After 

the performance, our students enjoyed a behind-the-scenes tour.  Thank you, Mrs. Goedeken, 

for providing the opportunity to experience a live symphony! 

     Accelerated Reader  

    Gold Medal Winners  
for February were:  Kaley Gilsdorf, 
Luke Sliva, Andres Rosales Valles, 
Kenny Morales, Grace Berkeland, 

Alyn Estrada Morales, Levi Hrouda, Will Becker, Daniel 
Borgman, and Johann Chavez.  Congratulations!  Keep 

Million Word Club!   
5th grade student, Zach Schafer and 6th grade 

student, Luke Sliva (pictured below) are the 

first students of the year to join the Million 

Word Club.  Luke read approximately 

1,200,000 words with Zach coming in at about 

1,100,000!  Amazing!!!  Keep Reading!! 

You have until April 3rd 

to help our PTO raise 

money through Schwans-

Cares.com.  Visit 

Schwans-Cares.com , 

click on “Find a Cam-

paign” on the home 

page. Enter our campaign ID:  6916.  Click 

Fundraisers tab at the top and find “Platte 

Center Elementary”.  Click “support now”.  

Start shopping!!!  Schwan’s will deliver your 

order direct to your door. 

You can also call 1-855-870-7208 and provide 

the ID :  6916 AND Fundraiser ID: 17996.  

Thank you for your support!! 

 “Box Tops for Education”  
contest winners for February are:  
1

st
 Place~ 2

nd
 Grade class  (97) 

& 2
nd

 Place~1
st
 Grade Class (95)  

Total Collected:  274.  The win-
ning classroom will receive a 
special treat from Mr. Schrunk! 

 is scheduled for Friday, April 4th.  New Kindergarteners and their parents can join us 
for lunch at 12:00 noon followed by Registration and Round up from 12:30p.m. – 2:00p.m.  
Parents, please bring your child’s birth certificate, immunizations, and proof of residency 
with you.  Parents will be filling out registration information while the children are busy in 

the classroom.  If you did not receive a “welcome” let-
ter and you have an incoming Kindergartener, please 
call Platte Center Elementary at 402-246-3465.  
There is no school for this year’s Kindergarten April 4th. 
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In 
and Around 

Shell Creek Elementary School 

5th Grade Field Trip!  
Hastings Museum 

 
The 5th grade classes took a field trip to the Hastings Mu-
seum on February 28th.  The students started out with a 
Planetarium show entitled "Earth, Moon, and Sun" where 

they were 
able to see 
the relation-
ships between 
the three. 
  Then we 
quickly 
rushed over 
to the theater 
and watched 
"Kenya 3D."  The 3D movie experience took the students 
to the heart of Africa to discover the region's fauna and 
the natural habitats of many different animals including 
lions, leopards, and elephants.  Then we returned to the 
Planetarium to watch "Nine Planets and Counting" which 
took the students on a journey throughout our solar sys-
tem.  To bring the field trip to a close, the 5th graders had 
time to eat lunch and then break up into four groups and 
explore the museum's exhibits.  "The large collection of 
historical weapons was pretty neat," said Caleb.  A big 
thank you to Bill Hancock and Audrey Blaser for accom-
panying us! 

 
On Monday, March 3, 
Shell Creek cele-
brated the birthday 
of Dr. Suess with a 
play presented by 
the Student Council 
members.  Dr. 
Suess , who is also 
known as Theodor 
Seuss Geisel, was an 

American writer, poet, and cartoonist.  He was most widely 
known for his children's books written and illustrated as Dr. 
Seuss.  Students were read various Dr. Suess stories and ended 
the day with blue ice treats in the cafeteria.  Thanks Student 

Council! 

KINDERGARTEN ROUNDUP  

& REGISTRATION!!  
Shell Creek will have their Kindergarten  

registration and Roundup  

on Friday, April 4th from 8:15-10:30 am.   

Call school at 402-564-8008 if  you  

have questions!  SEE YOU THERE!  

STUDENTS “BEE”  
AMAZING!!  

The following students participated 
in the National Honor Society spelling bee held 

at Lakeview High School on March 24th: 

1st Grade:  Lexi Blaser, Grace Brockhaus 

2nd Grade:  Taylor Helms, Cora Stamm 

3rd Grade:  Sidney Jaixen, Elly Luchsinger 

4th Grade:  Emily Schaad, Mya Saxton 

5th Grade:  Ethan Wewel, Keagan Reeves 

6th Grade:  Aaron Morse, Cole Langmack 


